
 

 

H o l i da y  Mess age  

ñNo more lives torn apart, That wars will never start, And time will heal our 

hearts. Every man will have a friend, That right will always win, And love 

will never end. This is my grown-up gift list.ò  --  Anonymous 

 

Dear Members of Our School Family, 

As we move through the holiday season from Thanksgiving through the 

new year, this is a wonderful time to reflect on what is important within 

our lives. The spirit of the season moves us to give more to charity, pray 

for peace, show our love a bit more to others, and reach out to those who 

need our help.  

From our school family to your family, we wish you a very Merry 

Christmas, Happy Hanukah, a season full of joy and fulfillment and a new 

year full of health and happiness!  

Please enjoy our annual Middle Schoolõs Holiday Greeting video created 
by Kim Greenwald with the assistance of many others among our faculty 
and staff:  https://animoto.com/play/QmNfpQgx2F2KPZaMdhYt2A 

Best wishes,  

Dr. Peter Osroff, Principal 

Pri n ci pal õ s m es sag e 
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https://animoto.com/play/QmNfpQgx2F2KPZaMdhYt2A


I m p o r t a n t  r e m i n d e r s  

ILLEGAL ABSENCES  

 Please do NOT request your childõs work from teachers prior to an illegal absence. Upon his 

or her return to school, it is the studentõs responsibility to gather assignments from the 

teacher and to make up assignments. In addition, make-up exams will not  be given for illegal 

absences.  Absences for extending family vacations are illegal under New York State law. 

Legal (òExcusedó) absences includes illness of the child or immediate family member (family emergen-

cy), religious observance, inclement weather, or a school visit.   A floor grade of ò55ó will be en-

tered for quizzes/exams/projects missed due to  òunexcusedó (illegal) absence. 

ATTENDANCE/ABSENCES  

Students will be assigned a lunch detention (20 minutes) upon their third unexcused  

lateness to school within a marking quarter. Detention will be served the same day as the third lateness 

to school. Please make every effort to arrive to school on time. Remember, lateness to school disrupts 

your childõs education and the education of other children. The telephone number to report absences 

and lateness is 478-3009.   You can reach the number at any time; the machine is always on. Educa-

tion Law permits an excused absence or tardiness for the following reasons  only: sick-

ness or death in family, impassable roads or weather, religious observance, school-

supervised trips, and required presence in court. Absence or tardiness 

for any other reason is considered unexcused. Parents are requested to 

advise the school of a childõs absence or lateness by telephoning the school before 

9:00 a.m. The school will telephone the homes of any unreported absences after 

9:00 a.m. When picking up your child early from school, please sign him or her 

out from the attendance office which is located next to the nurseõs office.  

EARLY MORNING ARRIVAL 

 Please do not drop off your children before 7:30 a.m. unless they are attending, a 

zero period class, attending extra-help, working quietly in the library, or participating 

intramurals or a club. No supervisors are in the building until 7:30 a.m. Normal drop-off time for 

the Middle School is at 8:05 a.m.  

ARRIVAL AND DISMISSAL 

 For safety reasons, car entry onto school grounds will only be 

through the Stewart Avenue entrance. After the dismissal of buses, cars may 

pull up to the sidewalk of the Middle School Library/Cafeteria entrance for 

the pick-up of students. Also, parents must refrain from parking 

and/or standing on both sides of the Flag Pole Circle during arri-

val and dismal times in order for traffic to flow consistently. 

Please do not leave car unattended in the circle.  Parents must re-

main in their cars. In addition, be aware that only right turns are permitted from the front 

entrance circle of the school. Making a left turn from this exit is not only dangerous but illegal. 

We appreciate your cooperation in keeping our children safe!  

JANUARY 

January 1 
Holiday Recess 
School Closed 

 

January11 
Open House  
Gr 8 students 
6:30 PM@ HS 

 

January 12 
Green Forms due  

to Nurse 
 

January 15 
Martin Luther King 

Jr. Day 
School Closed 

 

January 16 
All Winter II student  

Athletes Mtg. 
3:20 PM Big Gym 

 

January 17 
Winter II Sports  
Tryouts Begin 

 

January 19 
End of Quarter 2 
Family Fun Night 

6:30PM@MS 
 

January 22-26 
Midterm Exams 

 

January 23 
Board of Ed Mtg. 

8:15 PM @ HS 
 

January 25 
Incoming Grade 6 
Parent Orientation 

7PM@MS 
World Language & 

Music Fair 
6:30PM @ MS 

Spec. Ed. Orienta-
tion 6:00PM@MS 

Maria Cafaro, Editor 



I m p o r t a n t  r e m i n d e r s  

TEST/PROJECT RE-TAKE POLICY 

 By implementing report card floor grades, and allowing extra effort to raise failing classroom exam/project grades, we pro-

vide students with reasonable expectations for success regardless of past failure.  In addition, we increase accountability by expecting 

students to put in extra effort to raise a failing grade.  It is important to note that the test/project re-take policy is a safety net and is 

not intended to be used as a regular practice by a student.  Grade 6 students  (only) will be limited to two re-take opportu-

nities per class per quarter.  As noted in each departmentõs policy, a retaken test/project grade will not be raised above a grade 

of 65.  

HOLIDAY SPIRIT  WEEK  

Monday, December 18: Surprise Holiday Kick Off  

Tuesday, December 19: Blue & White Day  

Wednesday, December 20: Ugly Holiday Sweater Day  

Thursday, December 21: Holiday Jammies Day  

Friday, December 22: Festive Holiday Attire  

THE TESTING ROOM 

 The testing room (room 112) is open everyday at 7:30 a.m. Teachers coordinate any missed tests with the testing room 

staff.   Students may report directly to the testing room upon arrival to school to make up any missed tests due to an excused     

absence.  Please have your child come prepared to the testing room to take a test with a pen and  pencil. Grade  7 and 8 math stu-

dents are to bring a calculator when making up a math test.  

ACADEMIC MISCONDUCT 

 We hold all students to the highest standards of academic integrity. Cheating and plagiarism, the practice of taking 

someone else's work or ideas and passing it off as one's own, are not acceptable conduct.  Consequences for academic misconduct 

will be imposed to demonstrate to the student the importance of academic integrity. Consequences may include detention, in-school 

suspension, or out-of-school suspension.    



I m p o r t a n t  r e m i n d e r s  

MIDTERM  EXAMINATION SCHEDULE  

Monday January 22 
Social Studies Exam 
(Testing Schedule*) 

Tuesday, January 23 
English Exam 

(Testing Schedule*) 

Wednesday, January 24 
Science  Exam 

Test Given in class 

Thursday, January 25 
Math Exam 

Test Given in class 

Friday, January 26 
Exam Make-Up (for excused absences only) 

Grade 6 World Language Exam (Day 2) 
In Class 

Monday, January 29 
Grade 6 World Language in class (Day 1) 

In Class 

Tuesday, January 30 
Grade 7 World Language in class  

In Class 

Wednesday, January 31 
Grade 8 World Language in class  

In Class 

                 *TESTING SCHEDULE/TWO-HOUR DELAYED OPENING BELL SCHEDULE 

  PERIOD TIME 

  1 10:30 ð 10:59 

  2 11:03 ð 11:31 

  3 11:35 ð 12:03 

LUNCH (6) 4 12:07 ð 12:35 

LUNCH (7) 5 12:39 ð 1:07 

LUNCH (8) 6 1:11 ð 1:39 

  7 1:43 ð 2:11 

  8 2:15 ð 2:43 

  9 2:47 ð 3:17 



LEARNING TO NAVIGATE EMOTIONS  

 Students in Mrs Pollackõs and Mrs. Vitucciõs Homebase combined classes this 

month to view the movie Inside Out and complete a series of activities which help students 

navigate their emotions. The movie takes place in the mind of an 11 year old girl named 

Riley, with five emotions- Joy, Sadness, Anger, Fear, and Disgust. One of the lessons for 

the students included how to mindfully embrace tough emotions, rather than suppress 

them. In this photo Mrs. Pollack and Mrs. Vitucci elicited responses from students as to 

what positive outlets they can utilize in order to channel unhappy emotions. Some of these 

responses included: exercising, playing a sport, yoga, playing with their pet, calling a friend 

on the phone, and listening to music. Students then drew pictures about their positive cop-

ing strategies and were encouraged to try new ones in order to recognize how negative feel-

ings can be transformed into positive, calming emotions.  

GC CARES COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAM  

 Garden City Middle School is thrilled to announce the start of this year's GC Cares Community Service Program.  Each 

year, we challenge every student to participate in service and leadership within the Middle School and surrounding communi-

ty.  Three levels of service will receive recognition (Minimum of 10 Hours).  Log hours are due by Pay It Forward Day which 

is April 26, 2018.  We are asking for parents to ensure that their own childõs service activity is safe, appropriate and meets the crite-

ria.  Middle School activities may include:  garden work in the courtyard, assist with special events, participation in school fundraisers 

and charity events, morning greeter, and homebase community projects.  Logs were distributed in homebase, and extra copies can be 

found in the guidance office. 

 Community activities may include:  Charity events, shovel snow for a neighbor, rake leaves for a neighbor, charity walk-a-

thons, free tutoring, and service events with your place of worship. Together, we look forward to making 2017-2018 special for our 

community. 

This month in homebase, students: 
Î Took the òNo Place for Hateó pledge . 

Î Attended the GC Cares assembly and  received a 

Community Service Leadership Form. 

Î Discussed community service learning and how 

participating in community service can benefit 

them and their school community.   

Î Viewed a video about  the six pillars of character 

and participated in activities about character        

education. 
 Grade 6 Leaders prepare to teach their peers about the           

importance of working together and learning from one another.  



Wʍ ˦iˀʑ y˛ʢ ʆ hʺ˗idˉʦ ɽeas˛ʘ ᴩʶɳeʋ ˦iˁʑ      

Peaɨʍ, J˛ʦ & K˔nˍɶesʟ!  

Hˉp˞ʦ Nˏʤ Yeˉʞ! 
òAn act of kindness is like the first green grape of summer: one leads to another and 

another and anotheré.One simply whets the tongue for moreé. the taste of kind-

ness is too too sweet.ó 

~ A Christmas Carol, Charles Dickens 

I N  &  A RO U N D  G C M S  

ITALIAN CLUB 

 The Italian Club spent their December meeting learning about Italian Christmas traditions and play-

ing games like Passa il regalo and Tombola. The club is using the holiday season to raise money for their club. 

They will raffle off two Italian baskets, one for students and one for faculty/staff. Each basket is filled with 

Italian treats and specialty foods. Raffle tickets are $1 per ticket and the winner will be announced on Tues-

day, December 19, 2017.   

                                           SIXTH GRADE STUDENTS TO RAISE MONEY FOR ST. JUDE 

        In the upcoming weeks the sixth grade students will be participating in the St. Jude Childrenõs Research HospitalÈ Math-A-

Thon.  This program raises money to help kids battling cancer and other deadly diseases. 

        Since its inception more than thirty years ago, Math-A-Thon has become one of Americaõs largest education-based fundraisers. 

More than 10,000 schools across the country participate in the program every year.  Math-A-Thon is also one of the most successful 

fundraising campaigns for St. Jude.  Students have raised nearly $400 million since its inception. Throughout the past decade, the 

sixth graders of Garden City have raised and donated to St. Jude over $500,000, ranking the school as one of the elite fundraising 

schools in the country.  This year the 6th grade students will be having the St. Jude kick off assembly on December 22. 

        Math-A-Thon allows students to build and practice essential math skills while they raise funds for kids battling cancer at St. Jude. 

The program works in the following way: The sixth grade math teachers,  Mrs. Drogin, Mr. Hakes, Mrs. Nardone, and Mrs. Orrego 

serve as volunteer coordinators for Math-A-Thon. Participating students solve math problems in a 

printed book. Students ask family and friends for donations in support of their participation in the Math

-A-Thon. All donations are sent to St. Jude, where no child is ever turned away because of the familyõs 

inability to pay. 

        St. Jude has teamed up with Scholastic Inc. to make Math-A-Thon a more valuable resource for 

teachers as they prepare students for standardized testing. These activities support National Standards 

and are aligned with the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics (NCTM) focal points for each 

grade level. 


